
Prime Minister vows to continue
delivering on what matters to the
British public

Prime Minister Boris Johnson will bring together his Cabinet today and pledge
to continue delivering on what matters to the British people.

He will call on Ministers to drive forward progress on the government’s
priorities – easing financial pressures on families, making access to NHS
care quicker and easier, making the streets safer and levelling up and
uniting the country.

Speaking at Cabinet, he will set out his vision for the coming weeks, which
will see government deliver new policy commitments that will continue to make
a real difference to people’s lives. This will include measures to reduce
childcare costs for parents and a renewed drive to get more people onto the
housing ladder.

The Prime Minister will also thank dedicated NHS staff as he highlights the
progress made by the biggest catch-up programme in the health service’s
history.

The Health and Social Care Levy, announced by the government last year,
promised £39 billion of investment over the next three years so the NHS has
the funding it needs to recover from the pandemic, treat patients quickly and
end spiralling social care costs.

This represents more funding for health and social care than any government
has ever invested before.

This money is already making a difference, with the NHS confirming yesterday
that 90 Community Diagnostic Centres (CDCs) are now open across the country
and have delivered 1 million checks and tests on patients so far.

These centres are vital to clearing the Covid backlogs because by identifying
and diagnosing problems as early as possible, patients can progress to
treatment and care more quickly, which will reduce waiting lists.

Speaking ahead of Cabinet, Prime Minister Boris Johnson said:

“This is a government that delivers on what the people of this country care
about most.

“We have pledged £37 billion to support households with their finances, made
our communities safer through hiring 13,500 more police officers, and tackled
the Covid backlogs in the NHS by opening nearly 100 Community Diagnostic
Centres so people can access care closer to home.

“Today, I pledge to continue delivering on these priorities. We are on the
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side of hard-working British people, and we are going to get on with the
job.”


